Tau Eta Zeta's Introduction Social

On Sunday, September 28, 2003, Tau Eta Zeta Chapter of Zeta Phi Beta Sorority, Inc. will host an Introduction Social at the Baltimore Rowing Club from 4:00 - 6:00 p.m.

The purpose of the Introduction Social is to introduce the chapter to various organizations in the Baltimore Community. Invitations have been forwarded to the International Grand Basileus, Atlantic Regional Director, Maryland State Director, Mayor Martin O'Malley and various dignitaries within the city of Baltimore.

Each soror is asked to invite their family, friends and business associates. In addition, this event will be successful providing that each soror fully participates. Each soror is asked to do the following:

- Repair Pay the \$115.00 contribution
- Arrive at the Rowing Club by 3:00 p.m.

- OR Dress in <u>UNINTERRUPTED</u> WHITE
- Assist with cleaning up

Anyone who is in need of invitations or additional, should contact Soror Dawn M.

Barnes at 410.496.5353 or Soror Yolanda M. Jackson at 410.866.3470.

Let's work to make this a successful and memorable event.



The Epitome of Zeta is : Tau Eta Zeta Chapter

Luvs and Doves

An Encouraging Word from the Chapter Chaplain

Every person should have a special cemetery lot in which to bury faults of friends and loved ones.

 \sim And be ye kind one to another, tender-hearted, forgiving one another, even as God for Christ's sake hath forgiven you. \sim Ephesians 4;32

Tiffani

Inside this issue:

Phenomenally Yours	2
THZ' is Giving Back	2
Fiscal Affair	2
Photos from the Proposal Mailing Celebration	3

Upcoming Activities:

- 9/20 Volunteer with American Red Cross
- 9/21 Chapter Meeting JHU, AMR I -Multipurpose Room
- 9/28 Introduction Social
- 10/2 Z-HOPE Service Project

Phenomenally Yours

A message from the Basileus.

"Beauty is in the eye of the beholder."

Have you ever considered the question, "How can my words be beautiful?" Proverbs 25:11 reads—"Timely advice is as lovely as golden apples in a silver basket." Which can be interpreted as: Beautiful words are the fruit of godly thoughts and character. As we each raised our right hands and recited our pledge we all quoted the following with conviction and sincerity:

...Should I be guilty of wrong doing unconsciously, I will willingly accept corrections given me by my sisters. I will strive at all times to exhibit my highest ideals of culture, to put forth zeal for those things which stand for righteousness, and hold within my heart a love which will unite us as one...

Soror, I submit to you that words are very powerful weapons and I implore you to always season your words with grace.

Words can be used positively to pay a compliment, offer great advice, inspire and motivate those in need and uplift or encourage those who are down. Sometimes an unexpected kind word can make a significant difference in ones life.

As we began our journey as a new chapter, I ask each of you to do the following:

- 1. Be respectful when speaking to one another;
- 2. Be honest and maintain integrity;
- Most importantly, do not allow disagreements during the meetings to fester, grow and destroy what we are working hard to build.

In conclusion, take comfort in this promise of God which can be found in Galatians 6:9—"Don't get tired of doing what is good. Don't get discouraged and give up, for we will reap a harvest of blessing at the appropriate time."



Caption describing picture or graphic.

Sisterly,

Tamara

THZ is Giving Back

The chapter's first community service activity will take place on Saturday, September 20, 2003 from 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. at the African American Cultural Arts Festival in Towson, Maryland. We will be volunteering with the American Red Cross Bone Marrow Drive. The red cross station is in front of the country office building on Chesapeake Avenue.

Each volunteer must attend a mandatory training on Wednesday, September 17, 2003 at 7:00 p.m. at the home of Soror Dawn M. Barnes. The training will last approximately 30 minutes. If you signed up for this event, please contact me by Friday to confirm your attendance at the training.

The chapter will host it's first Z-HOPE activity entitled "Who's Sleeping In Your Bed?" on Thursday, October 2, 2003 at 7Loo p.m. At 2100 Eutaw Place in the fellowship hall. This workshop will be community forum on Sexual Responsibility. Each soror is asked to invite guess to come and participate in sex education games, social awareness activities, and community regeneration. In addition, dinner will be served. For more information, please call Soror Dawn M. Barnes at (410) 496-5353

Fiscal Affairs



Payments for dues should be submitted to Soror Lisa M. Nixon (3513 Melody Lane, Baltimore, Maryland 21244). You may submit a full or partial payment. Post dated checks will be accepted. All checks or money orders should be made payable to: Zeta Phi Beta Sorority, Inc.—Tau Eta Zeta Chapter. Dues for regular members

are \$300.00 and \$245.00 for Life Members. In order to be financial before October 31, 2003, please have your full payment by October 19, 2003.

Payments for the Social should also be submitted to Soror Lisa M. Nixon. The amount per soror is \$115.00.

Should there be any questions regarding financial matters, please contact Soror Nixon on 410-496-7202 (h) or 443-838-3491 (c). Thanks.

Page 2 THE B-MORE ZETA TIMES



ZETA PHI BETA SORORITY, INC. --TAU ETA ZETA CHAPTER

P.O. Box 33564 Baltimore, MD 21218

Email: bmore_zetas@yahoo.com

Zeta's Educating for Total Awareness (ZETA)

> Coming to the Web Soon!

Photos from the Proposal Mailing Celebration



Soror Jackie Knight, Lisa Nixon, and Tiffani Smith



Soror Harris with her daughter, Tiara



Sorors Dawn Barnes, Cheryl Harrison, and Jackie Knight